
NOTICES  
SAFEGUARDING SUNDAY 

19th November 2023  
 
 

 
Pray not for Arab or Jew, for Palestinian or Israeli. 
Pray rather for ourselves, 
that we might not divide them in our prayers 
but keep them both together in our hearts. 
 

 

PARISH DIARY      
Saturday 18th     10.00am      Coffee and Chat in the Meeting Room. 
       10.30am      Familiarising session for New Communion Setting in St George’s. 
Sunday 19th         9.30am    Safeguarding Sunday Communion Service at St George’s. 
       11.00am      Safeguarding Sunday Service of the Word at All Saints. 
                            3.00pm      Community Tea in the Parish Hall. 
Tuesday 21st        9.00am    Morning prayer at All Saints.  
Wednesday 22nd  9.00am      Morning prayer at St George’s.  
        10.00am    Coffee and Chat in the Meeting Room.  
Thursday 23rd      2.30pm      MU meeting in the Parish Hall. 
Saturday 25th     10.00am    Coffee and Chat in the Meeting Room. 
Sunday 26th        8.00am     Communion at All Saints.   (BCP). 
                            9.30am      Communion at St George’s.  
                          11.00am      Service of the Word at All Saints. 
                            3.00pm      Prayer Vigil for Gaza & Israel/Palestine at Salisbury Methodist 

Church. 
New Communion setting 
In Advent (from 3rd December) we will be using a new Communion setting that I have written. 
There will be opportunity for people to familiarise themselves with it on the preceding three 
Saturdays. I will be in St George’s on Saturdays 18th and 25th November and 2nd December from 
10.30 – 11.30am and anyone is welcome to come along to learn the music.        Ian Davidson. 
 

Community Tea - Sunday 19th November 
If you live alone you are warmly invited to the next Community Tea on Sunday 19th November in the 
Parish Hall, from 3.00-5.00pm.  The Navy Larks will be providing the entertainment on this 
occasion.  
 

Thank you 
Thank you to everyone for their generous donations to the Royal British Legion, including a 
donation from the Harnham Scouts AGM.  
 

Vicar:    Revd Becky  01722 333564 (Day off - Saturday) 
Assistant Priest:   Revd Julian  01722 334272 (Day off - Saturday) 
Assistant Curate:  Revd Mike  07803 167889 (Day off - Saturday) 
Parish Administrator:   Linda Baker    07925 108856 or harnhamparish@btinternet.com 
Lift Coordinator:   Inas Miles                 07450 217091 or harnhamparishlifts@gmail.com 
 

Collect   

Heavenly Lord, 
you long for the world’s salvation: 
stir us from apathy, 
restrain us from excess 
and revive in us new hope 
that all creation will one day be healed 

in Jesus Christ our Lord.  Amen.  
 
 
 Post Communion 

Gracious Lord, 
in this holy sacrament 
you give substance to our hope: 
bring us at the last 
to that fullness of life for which we long; 
through Jesus Christ our Saviour.   Amen. 
 

READINGS 
Proverbs 31: 1-9 P625 
Isaiah 41: 10-13 P679 
Mark 12: 28-31 P47 
 

Heavenly Father, your son, Jesus was known as a 
teacher, and in his name we foster the very best 
teaching and learning for all in our school. We give you 
thanks for Luke Coles’ service as our headteacher and 
commend into your hands the process of appointing 
his successor. Keep our hearts and minds open to the 
presence of your Spirit among us; grant us wisdom and 
discernment that Harnham Church of England Junior 
School may flourish, and nurture life in all its fullness; 
through Jesus Christ our teacher. Amen. 
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QUIZ SHEETS 
A huge thankyou to all those who returned the Quiz sheet to raise funds for the Parish Hall. Nine 
completed quiz sheets were returned by the 29th October deadline. However, we understand a lot of 
people also enjoyed having a go at the questions. We are not sure how much money was raised but 
as they say every little helps! Bryan Evans was the winner with 100% correct answers and received 
3 bottles of wine and Jo Dawes came 2nd with just one incorrect answer. 
 

CHRISTMAS CARDS AND CHRISTMAS TREE LIGHTS  
David and Katharine Callard still have lots of renewed Cards for sale in aid of the Salisbury/Sudan 
Medical Link.    Ring 01722 501200  to go and choose, or to arrange for them to bring you a 
selection.    They also have a selection of Christmas tree lights for sale at £4 per set, in aid of 
Christian Aid. All in good working order and PAT tested. 

 

ANGEL TRAIL 
In Harnham we are trying to create an angel trail - please make an angel to hang in our 
churches and around Harnham ready for Christmas.  
It can be a paper folded angel or embroidered or made of felt..  

Time to get creative during the darker evenings!  
Just bring them into our churches to All Saints, Harnham Rd or St George’s Lower St on 3rd or 10th 
of December so we can arrange them!   Alternatively to the Parish Office, Parish Hall, Lower St on 
8th December between 3-4.30pm. 
 

Saturday 2nd December Christmas Sharing Table  
10-12noon in the Parish Hall.  All things Christmas, bring what you can spare and take what you 
need.  Christmas items being donated can be dropped off to Coffee and Chat prior to the 2nd. 
 

Sunday 3rd December – GIFT SUNDAY  
United Communion service at St George’s at 10.00am, where we will be collecting Gift Vouchers in 
units of £5 and £10 for the Women’s Refuge.  All Welcome. 
 

December Advent Talks  
Tuesday evenings 5th, 12th, 19th, 8.00pm St George’s Church.  
Three short talks on the theme of ‘Reconciliation’ followed by a quiet evening service called 
“Compline” led by Revd Canon David Callard, Anne Long and Margaret Gill.   All welcome. 
Instead of Advent bible study books we are offering a short reflective resource from our 
Bishops. Four reflections with questions in a booklet for pick up in the churches from the last 
Sunday of November. Revd Becky.  
 

Scout Christmas Post. 
Scout Post stamps are now available in both churches (30p each) or ring 01722 421882. 
Last date for posting in the boxes in church is SUNDAY 3rd DECEMBER. Final date in 
other available boxes is Thursday 7th December. 

Please PRAY for:  
• peace between Russia and Ukraine - those who have died, those who mourn, those who seek 

refuge.  Wisdom for all who lead. 

• the people of Palestine and Israel. 

• The Church of the Province of Myanmar (Burma). 

• the Episcopal Churches in South Sudan and Sudan especially for the Rt Revd Paul Modi Farjala, 
Bishop of Terekeka in South Sudan. 

• all the parishes in the Malborough Deanery. 

• Churches Healing Ministry, Salisbury District Hospital and Salisbury Hospice. 

• work towards sustainable energy. 

• the various members of Churches Together Salisbury. 

• those who live in Harnleigh Green and Willowcroft. 

• those who are sick, and all who care for them, especially Kath G, Jill J, Simon W, Pam J, Anne B, 
Margaret R and Joanna N. 

• those who have died especially Molly Hawksworth, Owen Harding and those who have died in Israel 
and Palestine.  


